
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

January—February 2019 

THANK YOU!! 
This is my last newsletter article after eight years 
of serving on the MCHCE Board. I have enjoyed 
my time serving, but am looking forward to a 
break in responsibilities. I will enjoy being a 
participant at the many upcoming events though. 
  
I want to take this time to thank everyone for 
their help, support and friendship. I was so lucky 
to have such hard working board members!  And, 
I couldn’t have asked for a better co-president 
than Carol. She really had to “carry the ball” more 
than once these past few years. Special thanks 
also go to Diane Dowd for her dedication and 
hard work that helped/helps us every month. 
Carol and I feel confident “passing the torch” to 
Bonnie Lanham. She will keep MCHCE going 
strong!   
 
Thanks again!  
I’m so glad friends don’t come with price tags.  I 
could never afford the wonderful friends I’ve got.  
~  The #Minions 
 

List of materials needed for Sew Practical 
on January 28th 
Teacup pincushion -  needle, thread to match 
your material, your favorite material, or you can 
choose a fabric from our pillowcase sewing box, 
pins, scissors, teacup with or without a saucer We 
have plenty of material and fiberfill at the 
Extension office! 

Kitchen Boa -  1 to 2 yards of your favorite fabric, 
or you can choose something from our pillowcase 
sewing box, tea towel (waffle weave is a good 
choice) , thread to match your material, scissors, 
pins, sewing machine 
Foot Mop -  microfiber cloth (at least 12 inches 
square), thread to match your microfiber cloth, 
pins, scissors, sewing machine. 
Snap Bag -  2 coordinating fabrics for whatever 
size bag you want to make, thread, scissors, pins, 
sewing machine, Karen will have the tape 
measures. If you have questions, please call a 
board member . 
 

Christmas Cards for Soldiers 

We have decided at the recent board 
meeting that we would like to send 
Christmas cards to our soldiers who are 
giving up so much for our freedom.  
This is the address to send cards to: 

 

Recovery American Soldier, ℅ Walter Reed Army 
Medical Center, 6900 Georgia Ave., Northwest 
Washington, DC. 20307-5001.  Bonnie suggested 
that when you sign the card, you may want to say 
something like this:  A Fellow American, your first 
name only, and Thank you for your service!.   If 
you don’t have Christmas cards, a simple note 
paper will do.  We hope our cards will brighten 
their days! 
 
 

“Enhancing the lives of individuals and families through quality educational programs and experiences, 

encouraging responsible leadership and service to the community.” 

Please RSVP to All Events 



 
Upcoming Events 

January 
Tuesday, January 8, 2019 
RSVP for Police Training Class 
 

Monday, January 14, 2019 
1:00 p.m. HCE Board Meeting 
Extension Office—Clover Room 
 

Tuesday, January 15, 2019 
Tour of Police Training Academy 
10:00 am—1095 Rotary Way, Decatur 
Meet at the front door of the facility. 
 

Monday, January 21, 2019 
Extension Office closed 
 

Tuesday, January 22, 2019 
RSVP Sew Practical Class 
 
Monday, January 28, 2019 
Sew Practical 
9:30 am to 3:30 pm 
Extension Office - Clover Room 
 
February 
Monday, February 4, 2019 
Tri County Meeting 
9:30 am - 1 pm  
Macon County Extension Office - Clover Room 
 

Monday, February 4, 2019 
RSVP for February Class 
 

Monday, February 11, 2019 
All About Hummingbirds 
9:30 am to 11:00 am 
Extension Office - Upstairs Room 
 
Monday, February 11, 2019 
1:00 pm HCE Board Meeting 
Extension Office  - Clover Room 
Newsletter information due to Linda Austin 
lindaaustin48@gmail.com 
 

Monday, February 18, 2019 
Pillowcase Sewing Day 
9:30 am to 330 pm 
 

Thursday, February 28, 2019 
Scholarship Applications available 
at the Extension office and online @www.mchce.org under 
Education tab..   
Scholarship Committee Chairman - Carol Ropp 
 

 

A Note from Linda 

We have 5 aprons and 2 XL purple shirts for sale.  
Contact Linda Hooge at 217-855-3060 if you are 
interested in these items. 
 

Don’t Forget!!! 

Volunteer hours are due by December 28th  to 
Bonnie Lanham.  You can either mail, e-mail, or call 
her with your hours.  Her address is 384 Dawson 
Road, Decatur, 62521.  Her phone number is 428-
7404.  This is really important for our Macon County 
Unit! 
 

New Members! 

If your unit has new members and would like to 
order the beautiful purple name tags that we wear, 
please contact Matthews Engraving at  3018 Lake 
Bluff Drive, Decatur, Illinois.  Their phone number is 
412-1671 or  972-4030.  The magnetic name tags are 
only $3.00 each. 
 
 

 

 

Advise From a Snowman 

Be Jolly, happy soul 
Spend time outdoors 

Stay cool 
It’s OK to be a little bottom heavy 

Avoid  meltdowns 
Be Well-rounded  

Live well, life is short! 
     ~Your True Nature.com 

 Check out our Websites! 
 

Macon County HCE at 
www.mchce.org 

IAHCE at 
www.iahce.org 



  
Officers’ repOrts 

Co-President 
Karen Cahill and Carol Ropp 

Well, what a year this has been!  The hi-light was the 100th 
anniversary celebration in September. We hope you were 
able to join in our many events this year; possibly get 
some new members in your unit; make a new friend; learn 
a few new things, etc.  We are glad you are part of MCHCE 
and look forward to many great adventures next year.  
 
We think we have a great line up of new lessons and 
programs for 2019. We hope you agree and will join us for 
them. Maybe you can even bring a friend!  Remember to 
RSVP in a timely manner and, if you are signed up, please 
call and cancel if you are unable to attend. The new 
program books are ready for distribution so you should be 
getting yours soon. 
 
We will be “Celebrating Around the World” with IAHCE. 
The annual conference, March 12-14, will again be held in 
Effingham at the Thelma Keller Convention Center.  If you 
are a new member, it really helps to put all of HCE 
together to give you a better understanding of the many 
aspects of the organization. If you have never attended, 
you should consider going.  It is a lot of fun and you meet 
many (about 400) interesting HCE ladies from all over the 
state. You get great ideas and feel really “pumped up”.  
You can attend for one day, two, or all three. We 
encourage you to consider joining us in March. 
Remember, ALL HCE members (NOT JUST BOARD 
MEMBERS) are invited to attend. Please contact us if you 
have questions.  You can also get information and register 
at the state website:       www.iahce.org   To avoid a late 
charge this year registration (with money) must be 
postmarked by JANUARY 31. 
 
Merry Christmas to all of you.  We hope you have a happy, 
healthy new year.  Looking forward to seeing you in 2019!   
 

1st Vice President  
Linda Hooge 

December is here already and it is such a busy time of the 
year. I missed the sales on Black Friday, so now I will be 
busy find that perfect gift for everyone on my list. 
Our December lesson was Christmas flower arranging. 
Candace Hart from University of Illinois Extension 
presented a great demonstration about making wreaths 
and flower arrangements. Candace made it all look easy as 
she showed us how to make our own bows. She said to 
use wired ribbon and make a figure 8 as you twist the 
ribbon. Use pipe stem cleaners to wrap around the center 
to attach it to the wreath or package. She also showed us 
and gave us the name of many greens and flowers to us to 

make a wreath. The wreath that she made for us was 
beautiful. She also taught us to use 1 to 1 proportions for 
a flower arrangement. Put flower food, an aspirin, or 
lemon-lime soda in the water to keep the flowers lasting 
longer, be sure to check the water every day, and if the 
water is cloudy change it. Use cool water to start with, or 
if you want the blooms to open sooner, use warm water. 
Here are a couple of reminders for you: The Extension 
office will be closed December 24 thru January 1; 
volunteer hours are due by December 28 to Bonnie 
Lanham; the 2019 program books are ready to be passed 
out; meet at 9:45 sharp in front of the building for a tour 
of the Police Training Academy; January 28th is Sew 
Practical. We will be making a teacup pin cushion: don’t 
forget to RSVP for all of the lessons and call the Extension 
office is you are able to attend. 
Merry Christmas and Happy New Year! 
 

Second Vice President’s Report 
Bonnie Lanham 

Well, it seems like I have some very big shoes to fill as I 
become the next President of our Macon County 
Association. I will get by with a little help from my friends!  
So into 2019 we go.  Do not forget to sign up for the 
lessons that you want to attend and cancel the ones that 
you signed up for but cannot attend.  Be sure to come 
with us on January 15 to tour the new police training 
facilities.  We will meet at 9:45 sharp because the tour 
starts at 10:00.  We will meet at the front door of the 
facility.  Remember the sewing class on January 28th.  We 
will be doing some new projects.  I hope that you have a 
wonderful Christmas and a Happy New Year.   
 

International 
Donna Washburn 

India is our country of study for 2019 and what a diverse 
country it is!  For their national administration purposes, it 
has been divided into smaller areas called states and 
union territories, each of which has one or two types of 
government.  There are 29 states and 7 union territories, 
each with at least 6 different religions and 23 official 
languages.  It has been estimated that the number of 
dialects in India is as high as 1,652.  By the time you 
receive this newsletter, I hope to have my head immersed 
in figuring out how to organize all of this diversity into an 
organized study format packet to be handed out at the 
Spring Meeting on May 1.  This year is Macon County’s  
turn to host International Day on Wednesday, September 
18, 11A.M. to 2 p.m. 
 
I would like to encourage each of you to start learning a 
bit about India and share interesting tidbits with your unit 

http://www.iahce.org


 

Officers’ repOrts & Unit news 

members and the rest of us.  Thrift stores and resale 
shops, along with libraries are a good source of 
information.  And if you’re not into reading, maybe look 
through a children’s book or watch a movie about India.  
Does someone in your unit know someone who knows 
someone from India or has connections?  Invite them to a 
unit meeting for a short Show and Tell.  Brainstorm and 
see what you come up with.  You may be surprised!  If 
you want to curl up with a good book this winter, I would 
recommend “Behind the Beautiful Flowers” by Katherine 
Boo, 2012.  It’s listed as one of the 10 best books on the 
New York Times book review and is a National Book 
Award Winner.  The book is a result of the author 
following and reporting on several families who live in the 
massive Mumbai slums.  Although it is a documentary, it 
reads like a very interesting novel.  What an eye opener!  
India is certainly a country of the “haves” and “have 
nots”.  QUIZ QUESTION:  What do you know about 
Bollywood? (Nope, I didn’t misspell it.) 
 
I would like to leave you with a quote from a well-known 
Indian peacemaker.  “If you judge people, you have no 
time to love them.”  Mother Theresa 

 
Community Outreach 

Mary Ann Platt 
This is a recap of our outreach for this year: 
1. Ronald McDonald House-122 pillowcases and 27.6 

pounds of pop tabs 
2. Cunningham Children’s Home-61 pillowcases 
3. Women’s Correctional Center-50 pillowcases 
4. Operation Enduring Support -several boxes of 

supplies, $75 from the Fall Meeting, $72 for mailing 
boxes, $167.50 from the Spring Meeting 

5. Honor Guard-$125 
6. 32 Chemo ports 
The donations for Operation Enduring Support are hand 
warmers for January and granola bars for February. These 
donations may be brought to the Extension Office. 
 

 Cultural Enrichment 
Sally Dennis 

Thank you to everyone for making the Fall Meeting a 
success.  During the year, we will be publishing some of 
the winning recipes from the Fall Meeting.  
Congratulations to the Cultural Enrichment members 
who will be submitting their entries at the State 
Conference in March.  Those names will be published in 
future newsletters.  Remember to keep working on your 
crafts for next year.  Have a wonderful holiday season. 
 

More Unit News 
Pleasant Grove Unit 

We met on November 6th at Coz’s.  There were 9 members 
present.  Estaleen Earthal was our hostess.  Mary Ann opened 
with meeting with the Pledge and the Homemaker’s Aim.  
Reports were given.  Sally and Mary reported on the Fall 
Meeting.  We elected next year’s officers with some changes.   
A motion was made to give $100 to the Mt. Zion Children’s 
Christmas Fund this year.  Volunteer hours are to be turned in 
by December 28 th to Bonnie Lanham.  Our December meeting 
will be at Mary’s house for a potluck and Christmas party.  
  

Alice Bray, reporting 
 

Hickory Point Unit 
We held our meeting at Tuscany restaurant.  We enjoyed 
a nice meal then had our annual Christmas gift exchange.  
Everyone was pleased with our beautiful gifts.  We 
thanked Barb Reed for her work as our chairman and 
wished her a happy winter in Texas.  Elaine Hamm will be 
our new chairman.  Gigi Langhauser will continue as our 
vice chairman.  We will all help her with new programs.  
We are all looking forward to our new year.   Our next 
meeting will be January 8th for lunch at the Decatur Club.  
We will discuss plans for 2019. 
 

Louise Wickline, reporting 
 

 Patchwork  
We had our meeting at Crawford’s in Maroa on 
November 20th with 4 members present.  We talked 
about the next meeting and what lessons were coming 
up.  We collected items for Operation Enduring Support 
and we  enjoyed each other’s company before the busy 
holiday season comes. Our next meeting will be  Monday, 
December 17 at 5 p.m. at Panera Bread .  We are doing 
something different for the holiday.  There is nothing 
planned for January at this point. 
 

Karen Halicki, reporting 
 

RECIPE 
Cherry Coffee Cake submitted by Bev Carmean 
 

1 ½ stick oleo                        1 tsp vanilla    
1 ¾ c. sugar                           4 eggs 
2 ½ c. flour                             ½ tsp. baking powder 
½ tsp. Salt                              1 can cherry pie filling 
 
Melt oleo, add vanilla. Set aside.  Mix sugar and eggs, one 
egg at a time.  Beat well.  Add flour, baking powder and 
salt.  Grease a 9 x 13” baking dish and four or spray with 
Pam.  Spoon in batter and top with pie filling.  Pour 
melted butter/vanilla mixture over the top of the batter 
and swirl.  Bake at 350 for 45 to 50 minutes. 



 

Macon County Unit News 

Oakley Unit 
Our unit decided not to have a unit meeting for fall and 
instead attend the October 31st meeting. Carol Bork and 
Sandy Severe attended the meeting. They said the cherry 
recipes were judged by Dewitt County. They also judged 
Cultural Enrichment items. Mary Johnson from Madison 
County was the speaker for the meeting. 
 
Our November 9th meeting was held at the home of 
Sandy Severe. Six members were present. We discussed 
the items to be collected for the OES. In December we 
are to bring toothpaste and toothbrushes to our meeting. 
We plan to meet on December 6th for lunch at 11:30 at a 
place to be determined. We will have a small $5.00 gift 
exchange. Members may bring a game, a joke, or a poem 
to share. 
 
The December meeting was held at the Tuscany 
Restaurant to celebrate Christmas. There were seven 
members present and Patty Lovekamp was our hostess. 
Patty told a doughboy joke and Cheryl read the meanings 
of Christmas songs. Our gift exchange was a lot of fun 
with drawing numbers and checking out to see who got 
the gift. Each member got a green stocking with a floral 
arrangement. Officers were chosen for next year. Our 
next meeting will be January 11 at Carol Bork’s home. 
Merry Christmas to everyone and a blessed New Year! 
 
Cheryl Yoder, reporting 
 

Maple Grove Unit 
Our November 14 meeting was held at the Decatur 
Conference Center. The secretary’s report from 
September was read and approved. Our treasurer was 
absent. We collected birthday dollars, and coins for the 
Friendship for Projects Fund.  Thirteen members were 
present for our meeting. 

Our president, Carol Ropp, suggested donating money to 
the Operation Enduring Freedom fund, to cover the cost 
of sending items overseas. A motion was made by Beverly 
Carmean and seconded by Sharon Gepford, to send $150 
to this cause. Motion carried.  If members would like to 
help box up items for this fund, they should go to Grace 
United Methodist Church at 9:00 on  December 3rd. 

We sold some homemade items at the Fall Meeting. The 
amount earned was $489. Also, at the Fall Meeting, $150 
was collected for the Honor Guard through 50/50 
drawing,  and the winner graciously refunded her 
winnings for the cause.  Thank you to Anna Belle Farrell. 

Future dates to remember:  November 15 Tortilla Lesson, 

December lesson on Christmas Flower Arrangements. 
Our annual Christmas get-together will be on December 
12 at 11:30, hosted by Carol Ropp. 

Reminder that volunteer hours should be turned in by 
December 12. Please separate the hours between HCE 
and others. 

Respectfully submitted by Mary Kay Ennis 
 

Rock Springs Unit 

October 
The October meeting of our group was held October 10th 
at the home of Lois Miller.  We had 9 members present.  
We will bring breakfast items to the Fall Meeting on 
October 31st.  The $18.00 dues are to be paid to Sharon 
Middleton at the Fall Meeting.  Volunteer hours are due 
to Bonnie Lanham by Friday, December 28.  Our next 
meeting will be at the home of Linda Hooge on 
November 14th at one o’clock.  In keeping with the fall 
theme, pumpkin and pecan pie was served by Lois. 
 
November: 
Our November 9th meeting was held at Linda Hooge’s 
home.  We had 5 members and 1 guest present.  Lyn 
Stevens, our guest, will become a member.  We discussed 
how interesting the Alpaca Farm visit was and how we 
are planning to go to another alpaca farm in Macon in the 
future.  Linda Hooge reported on the coffee cafe at 
Richland, and really enjoyed it.  Linda and Lois also 
reported about the Senior Citizens Coloring Day.  We also 
baked cookies, and took them to the coloring event.  
They seemed to like the cookies as well as the 
conversations that we had with them.  We also discussed 
the upcoming activities for next year which will be 
presented in the new program book. The Fall Meeting 
was a big success, and everyone enjoyed it.   
 

Lois Miller, reporting 
 

Mt. Zion Unit 
Our unit met at the Aloha Restaurant in Decatur for our 
November lunch and meeting. We discussed upcoming 
events. We will meet at the Raspberry Tea Room in Elwin 
on December 28th at 11:30. At that time, we will collect 
gloves for Dove. Have a 
Merry Christmas and a 
wonderful New Year. 
 
Carol Flitz, reporting 



 

 

Macon County HCE Meeting 
October 8, 2018 

The meeting was called to order at 12:50 p.m. by Karen Cahill 
and Carol Ropp.  We said the Pledge of Allegiance and the 
Homemakers’ Aim. 
 

Present:  Karen Cahill, Carol Ropp, Linda Hooge, Bonnie 
Lanham, Sandy Severe, Pam Walker, Sharon Middleton, Mary 
Ann Platt, Sally Dennis, Karen Halicki, Linda Austin, Anna Belle 
Farrell, Carol Flitz, and Barbara Abbott.   
Those absent:  Donna Washburn and Beth Allhands.  Fourteen 
members were in attendance; eight units were represented. 
 

Minutes from the September meeting were reviewed and 
corrections were made.  Motion to approve as corrected was 
made by Linda Hooge; Bonnie Lanham seconded the motion. 
 

Treasurer’s Report was given by Sharon Middleton.  Sharon 
stated the budget would be emailed to members before the 
Fall Meeting. 
 

Correspondence:  A note was received from Barb Current for 
the lovely recognition she was given at the Centennial 
Celebration. 
 

Co-Presidents: Karen Cahill & Carol Ropp 
Carol suggested emailing the budget to the board for approval 
before being presented at the Fall Meeting.  Discussion endued 
about our profits and the Bread Monk presentation.  Father 
Dom had created a special 100-year celebration program for us 
and this information is to be in the state newsletter so that 
others celebrating their 100 years may consider having the 
program in their area.  This was a good money maker for us 
and was thoroughly enjoyed by all in attendance. 
 

1st Vice President:  Linda Hooge  
Linda reminded us of the dues increase to $18 for 2019 and 
they are due to Sharon by November 1, 2018.  Hopefully 
everyone had signed up for the remainder of the lessons for 
HCE week and the trip on Friday.  RSVP for the Fall Meeting 
needs to be turned in by October 19, 2018.  Set-up for the 
meeting will be Tuesday, October 30th at 1:00 p.m.  The Fall 
Meeting will begin at 9:00 am on Wednesday, October 31st and 
be sure to make your cherry dishes for the luncheon. 
 

2nd Vice President:  Bonnie Lanham 
Bonnie needs a report from the 2nd Vice in each unit listing new 
members, deceased and current members.  Volunteer hours 
are due to Bonnie before the 28th of December. 
 

Community & family Issues:  Mary Ann Platt 
Boxes for Operation Enduring Support are to be sent out 
November 15, 2018.  Mary Ann will take everything to the 
church before the deadline.  Pleasant Grove unit took cookies 
to First Responders on the 27th of September. 
 

Cultural Enrichment:  Sally Dennis 
Be sure to have your projects ready for judging at the Fall 
Meeting.  Potluck dishes need to contain cherries, with the 
exception of the meat dishes.  A recipe needs to accompany 
each dish in order to attach a ticket to each one making it 
easier to decide the winner and have her bragging rights 

accorded. 
 

Historian:  Karen Halicki 
She is still working on photos and the books.  Co-presidents 
gave a special kudo to Karen for her hard work for the 
Centennial display room. 
 

International:  Donna Washburn was absent. 
 

Public Relations:  Linda Austin 
Newsletter items are due today.  Linda hopes to have the 
newsletter out at the end of the week.  She is missing 
information from some of the units.  Paul Osborne will have the 
proclamation in the paper on Thursday.  The Herald and 
Review calendar page has HCE lessons for the week listed.  
Linda thought the Mt. Zion paper might have an article, but she 
does not receive that paper.  There will be a program at Forsyth 
Library again this year which will be a Small Appliance lesson 

given by Sharon Middleton.  
 

Beth Allhands:  absent 
 

Unfinished Business: 
The Nominating Committee will open the floor for nominations 
at the Fall meeting to fill Cultural Enrichment and Community/
Family Issues positions.  International Day was a success; a 
little slow to start, but overall a great day.  The Bake Sale at 
Richland handled by Bonnie was well received by the veterans 
and those attending the movie.  We made a total of $300.00 in 
the four sale days.  The budget will be available at the Fall 
Meeting. 
 

New Business: 
Fall Meeting roster is as follows: 
Pledge – Linda 
Aim – Sally 
Roll Call – Sandy & Pam 
Treasurer – Sharon 
10:45 a.m.  Mary Johnson/Eleanor Gregory will be speaking 
about their trip to Estonia 
Invocation – Carol Flitz 
Registration – Hickory Point 
Breakfast items – Rock Springs 
50/50 – Maple Grove – proceeds   will go to the Honor Guard 
Donations to OES 
Don’t forget your craft items for the sale before the meeting. 
 

Friendship money needs to be in by October 31st.  Each unit is 
to fill a water bottle with dimes or other change and this will 
be taken to Spring Conference in March.  Leadership training 
will be November 12th for those going off the board and the 
new board members. Dues of $18.00 are due November 1, 
2018 for the 2019 calendar year.  Christmas gifts were 
discussed and approved.   
 

Meeting adjourned at 2:45 pm 
Respectfully submitted, 
Sandy Severe and Pam Walker, Co-Secretaries 

 

 

 



 
Macon County HCE Meeting 

November 12, 2018 
 

The meeting was called to order at 1:12 p.m. by Carol 
Ropp. We said the Pledge of Allegiance and the Home-
makers’ Aim.  
 
Present: Carol Ropp, Linda Hooge, Bonnie Lanham, 
Sandy Severe, Pam Walker, Sharon Middleton, Mary Ann 
Platt, Sally Dennis, Karen Halicki, Anna Belle Farrell, Vicki 
Wooten.  
Those absent: Karen Cahill, Donna Washburn, Linda Aus-
tin and Beth Allhands.  Eleven members were in attend-
ance, seven units represented.  
 
Minutes from the October meeting were reviewed, mo-
tion to approve by Linda Hooge and Second by Sharon 
Middleton. 
  
Treasurer’s Report was given by Sharon Middleton.  No 
bills being received the report was filed for audit.  
 
Correspondence: None received  
 
Co-Presidents Reports:  Carol was able to sell the Solo 
Cup lids and received $15 for them. 
 
1st Vice President: Linda Hooge  
Linda reminded us of the following events:  
  November 15 – Tortilla Lesson  
  November 28 – RSVP for December lesson  
  December 5 – Christmas Flower Arranging  
  December 10 – 9:00 a.m. new members training 
session and Board meeting 1:00 p.m.  
 
2nd Vice President: Bonnie Lanham  
Bonnie reported 93 paid members.  Everyone needs to 
work on getting any members in their unit that have not 
paid their dues to get their money to her. Get your vol-
unteer hours into Bonnie by the 28th of December.  
  
Community & Family Issues: Mary Ann Platt  
OES has a box at Grace United Methodist Church in their 
front hallway to take donations.  There were 60 pillow-
cases taken to Cunningham Children’s Home in October.  
 
Cultural Enrichment: Sally Dennis  
Food was well received at the Fall Meeting.  She would 
like to have a list of the winners if anyone has a complete 
list.  Still need more Cultural Enrichment items made for 
next year.  
 

 
Historian: Karen Halicki  
Nothing new to report  
 
International: Donna Washburn – Absent  
 
Public Relations: Linda Austin – Absent  
 
Beth Allhands: Absent  
 
Unfinished/Old Business  
Leadership training:  be sure to bring your guide books 
and packets from Conference and the District meetings.  
Lunch will be served by the Presidents for the training 
session/board meeting on December 10th.   
A few units still have members who have not paid their 
dues.  Calls may be made to those still owing.   
Don’t forget the Flower Arranging lesson on the fifth of 
December and don’t forget to RSVP.  
 
New Business:  
Next year’s books will be ready by the end of December.  
We have lots of new and interesting lessons on the 
books for next year.  
 
Meeting adjourned at 2:15 p.m.  
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
Sandy Severe and Pam Walker, Co-Secretaries  
 

SUPPORT OUR TROOPS 
To continue our celebration of 100 years of 
MCHCE, we are planning to collect 100 various 
items each month for the next year to donate to 
the troops. If everyone donates just one item 
each month we will make our goal. You can 
collect the items at your monthly meetings and 
then get them to the extension office where we 
will have a box. Remember NO LARGE SIZES as 
they are too costly to mail. 
 

December:  Granola Bars 
January:  Hand Warmers 
February:  Toothbrushes/Toothpaste 
March:  Puzzles, Game Books, Playing Cards 
April:  Peanut Butter or Cheese Crackers 
May: Individual Powdered Drink Mixes 
June: Body Washes, Shampoos, Deodorant 
July:  Chap stick, Moisturizers 
August: Individually packaged Wet Wipes 
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217-855-1703 (Cell) 
halicki3@prairieinet.net 
 
Community Outreach/Family Issues 
Mary Ann Platt  2018-2020 
3614 Harryland Rd. 
Decatur, IL. 62521 
217-864-2716 (Home) 
maryanniea@aol.com 
 
 
International 
Donna Washburn  2017-2019 
Rock Spring Unit 
2051 Southgate Dr. 
Decatur, IL. 62521 
217-201-7945 
washburndonna@yahoo.com 
 
 
Cultural Enrichment 
Sally Dennis  2018-2020 
Pleasant Grove Unit 
7562 Bonnie Rd.  
Dalton City, IL 61925 
217-864-2792 (Home) 
217-433-0605 (Cell) 
sjdfelin@one-eleven.net 
 
Public Relations 
Linda Austin 

Maple Grove Unit 
50 Hickory Point Ct 
Forsyth, IL. 62535 
521-0401 (Cell) 
lindaaustin48@gmail.com 
 
 
 
 
 

Check out our Websites! 
 

Macon County HCE at 
www.mchce.org 

IAHCE at 
www.iahce.org 


